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Her Worship Cathy Heron 
President 
Alberta Municipalities 
300-8616 51 Ave NW
Edmonton AB T6E 6E6
mayorheron@stalbert.ca

Dear Mayor Heron: 
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I know you have reached out in the past to the Government of Alberta, through the Honourable 
Josephine Pon, Minister of Seniors and Housing about the elder care model and long-term care. 
As Minister of Health, I wanted to take the opportunity to provide you with the following 
information and updates on continuing care homes (including long-term care and designated 
supportive living) and home care. 

Alberta's government is committed to ensuring our health system has the resources to deliver 
the continuing care services and supports Albertans need in their communities, wherever they 
live. We are committed to doing everything we can to strengthen our continuing care system 
and remove financial barriers, so that all Alberta seniors and persons with disabilities have 
access to the care and services they need. 

A key part of the government's plan is focused on strengthening Alberta's health system, which 
includes community and continuing care. Alberta's 2022 budget includes providing almost 
$3.7 billion in operating funds across the continuing care system for professional health care 
and support services provided in community care, continuing care homes and home care 
settings. This funding boost will contribute to Albertans' health and well-being, independence 
and quality of life, whether they receive care and services through home and community care or 
in continuing care homes. The government is also investing in capital funding to modernize and 
increase continuing care capacity across the province. This includes $204.1 million over three 
years to upgrade existing continuing care homes and increase spaces in communities that are 
most in need. Additionally, over 1,000 new continuing care home spaces will be opened in 
2022/2023, including a significant number for persons living with dementia. 

In addition to these financial investments, I am pleased to inform you that the Government of 
Alberta has commenced the development of a new legislative framework for the continuing care 
system in Alberta with a focus on client-centred care. The new legislative framework is the first 
step to initiating an overall system transformation for continuing care. This new legislative 
framework is being enacted through Bill 11, the Continuing Care Act (the Act), which received 
Royal Assent by the Lieutenant Governor in Council on May 31, 2022. 
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https://docs.assembly.ab.ca/LADDAR_files/docs/bills/bill/legislature_30/session_3/20220222_bill-011.pdf
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